FYETF Conference Call
March 12, 2012

3:00 – 5:00 PM

See highlighted membership list for participants.

I. Welcome and Agenda Review
II. Updates
Leadership Transition: Jesse Hahnel will take the place of Ann Quirk as one of the three FYETF Chairs. 

Early Care:  Currently focused on the governor’s budget, and will be until June. Early care is facing 62,000 slots lost.  Only 10,000 slots would remain in infant care. Changes in CalWORKS are also a concern.  
Higher Ed: Career Ladders Project and the John Burton Foundation partnered on curriculum, and are working with colleges on trainings. If you are interested in the information exchange and how it relates to the college system, contact Devon Werble.

AB 12/ After 18 Video and Dissemination: Joni Pitcl joined the call to discuss a series of videos that have been developed to help youth understand more about AB 12.  Conversation guides were also created to help start the conversation between youth and adults about the benefits of extended foster care. Visit www.after18caorg to view the videos and other resources.
The CCCC is coordinating with the Burton Foundation to offer the training for community college staff and local stakeholders at campuses that offer the YESS-ILP program. The next training, in the Northern California region, being offered is in Solano County (two sessions) one on March 15th and one on March 17th.  The next training we are planning will take place in the Central Valley, dates TBD.

The California Community College Chancellor’s Office will be distributing the u-tube links to the staff that work most closely with the foster/probation youth population at the 112 CCCs. We are also planning to order/purchase the DVDs for the colleges who are still using DVD players.
III. Hot Topics

State Budget Workgroup:  The state budget was amended to preserve county FYS programs.

Foster Youth Education Codes: Conflicting codes- AB 1673 clean up language.

IV. Special Topics, Susanna Kniffen
If you aren’t involved with the special topic work and would like to be, contact Mia to be added to the broader list or any of the focus area subgroups.

Workgroup Updates:

Legislative:  Focusing on AB 1573, AB 1909, AB 2060 

School Discipline: Kim Parker joined their last call and provided some background on efforts coming out of Elk Grove. A report is currently being developed.
Zero to Three: The subgroup is narrowing their focus to cover training more specifically. 

Higher Ed: The group was having difficulty getting together, so they created a survey. They came up with 9 possible topics that could be summit sessions. They are currently waiting on those responses before refining their focus. 

The broader Special Topics workgroup is developing a white paper template for the subgroups to complete before the Summit. 

Chantel from California Youth Connection joined the call to briefly discuss AB 2093, which asks post secondary institutions to designate a coordinator for FY campus support programs to provide wraparound support.  More information on the proposed bill was sent to our distribution list.
V. Federal Foster Youth Wish List, Jordan Horowitz
Visit www. iebcnow.org for pilot report. Email any suggestions for federal action you would like included to Mia, who will forward it to Jordan for consideration by the end of March.
VI. Ed Summit, Crystal Luffberry
Email Mia at any time to join any planning team. 
Cathy Murnighan did a scan of various community settings for the Summit last year. Unfortunately those will not pan out as one doesn’t have break out rooms and the other does not have 2 consecutive days available. 

Holding the Summit at CDE is generally supported by the Task Force members on the call, and we will proceed with planning accordingly.  

VII. Next Steps and Close, Jesse Hahnel
If you are interested in presenting at the San Diego Ed Summit, contact Michelle Lustig.  You can view the Call for Presenters on Foster Ed Connect.

We would like to remind our FYETF members that the Task Force does not take positions on legislation. All emails including support letters, and bill information are sent at the request of our FYETF members for informational purposes.

